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SANTA CLARITA VALLEY  
QUILT GUILD 

  
 
 
 

 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

Hi All, 

With the year coming to a close I am excited for our elections on November 8th Thursday at 7 
P.M. The Guild elections of course. But the others are important, too! Let us all be there 
Thursday and vote. I am happy to see what Cindy Meyers is going to present. Can't wait for 
the meeting...they inspire me too much. I just want to go home and quilt. See you all soon.  4 
quilts quilted and maybe bound before the meeting.  

Quilt on, Happy Halloween 👻. 

Denise Rifilato 

PROGRAMS 

This month we are so pleased to have Judy Neimeyer-certified lecturer and teacher, Cindy 
Myers.  Her lecture is called “My Quilts are not Quiet;” the workshop is a paper-piecing project 
called Prairie Pinwheels (how many Ps are there in that phrase???).  There is some serious 
prep work for the workshop, so I have included the supply list and prep instructions in this 
newsletter and patterns will be available at the November meeting — or contact me sooner 
and come pick one up at my house – we still have space in the workshop so come and see me 
to sign up and purchase the pattern! 

Keep on Quilting! 

Sue Bennorth 

WAYS AND MEANS 

Thank you to all for their generous contributions to the Ways and Means Baskets.  It was a 
"Boo-tiful" success this month.  We had several new members and guests participate so that 
was wonderful addition.  

Ways and Means creates baskets each month for which members (and guests) may buy 
opportunity tickets.  $1 per ticket or $5 for 6 tickets.  Write your name on your ticket(s) and 
place them in the container corresponding with the basket you can't live without.  Participants 
will receive a thank you gift.  During the meeting we pull tickets to announce the names of 
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those who will go home with the basket(s).  Great fun and superb values!!  You can browse 
leisurely and buy your tickets from 6:30 to 7:00 during the social time as well as during the 
short break later in the program.   

OCTOBER WINNERS: 
Patty Vergon: Yellow/Golden Floral Garden 
Patty Vergon:"Plaid" to know you 
Dolores Roux-Jones: Thanksgiving/Fall :  
Gerry Hogan: Cat's Meow 
Linda Buesching: Waterfall Pillow Case Kit plus  

NOVEMBER BASKETS:  
We will be getting ready for the holidays with  
3 Holiday Baskets 
Surfing City USA 
Floral Beauties 
AND FQ Batiks return as the Thank You gift.   

DECEMBER: 
We will be hosting a booth at the Craft Fair on December 8 and 9, 2018 at Hart Park. We will 
be selling beautiful afghans, table runners, wall hangings, aprons and other lovely items.  
HOWEVER, we have very few HOLIDAY themed items.  If you have any to donate for the 
event, please bring to the guild meetings. 

Remember any ideas you have for baskets are appreciated! 

Marcia Dains & Millie Kerr 

COMMUNITY SERVICE 

Wow! We had a wonderful turnout at the community service table this past month! Thank you 
for all you do to provide comfort and cheer to our community. 

Our guild will be crafting three queen sized quilts to gift to local veteran families. One is a 
Gold Star family, the other is a family that lost a marine son 4 months after he left the 
marines. The other quilt will be gifted to a local service family. If you would like to be a part of 
these three quilts please contact Dana Montague at 818-642-3072 or email me at 
mdlsmontague@sbcglobal.net. 

Thanks for all you do, 

Dana Montague and Carol Carter 
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MEMBERSHIP 

We had good attendance for our speaker in October and had seven guests.  Thanks for 
making them feel comfortable and for explaining things to them.  Several said they plan to 
join in 2019! 

Happy November Birthday to:  Joan Anderson and Trudy Edwards 

Remember to wear your name tags and sign up for our last free drawing of the year.  After 
three years, Patty and I are leaving membership, so please consider taking our places for next 
year and let us know or answer any questions. 

Linda VonMohr and Patty Guutierrez 

HABITAT FOR HUMANITY 

We are about to wrap up my favorite three year project at the Homes4Families Veteran 
Enriched Neighborhood.  We took on this project to make and give 78 quilts to our new 
Veteran neighbors and we did it.  All of you have worked on this project and made it possible.  
You are amazing.    

Phase 3 Families will be able to choose and receive their quilts on Saturday, November 17, 
2018, 10am to 2pm at 21550 Centre Pointe Parkway, Santa Clarita, CA  91350.  The Santa 
Clarita Valley Quilt Guild is a sponsor of this project and will be recognized.  They will set up a 
place for us to display quilts and sew on labels in the living room of one of the homes. 

There will be a Breakfast, Art Display, Key Ceremony, Box Lunch, and Speakers.   

Please let me know if you plan to attend. 

Kristeen Dolan 

(661) 296-7573 

2018 OPPORTUNITY QUILT DRAWING 

This is a very important reminder. There are 24 of you that have not returned tickets or 
money. 30 of you that have not picked up your tickets. Remember if you joined the Guild, you 
have tickets to pick up. There is a by-law rule you have to buy or sell 20 tickets (look in the 
back of your phone directory). Not my rule. Every year the board talks about raising the dues 
because of the statistics above. I do not like this at all, but there is a good reason: the cost of 
running a Guild. The meeting in November is when the president will discuss this with the 
members. I will be available by phone and at the November meeting to answer questions.  

BRING YOUR TICKETS AND MONEY PLEASE! 

Your Quilt Mom,  
Gerry Hogan 
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UPCOMING QUILT SHOW 

Pine Needles Quilt Guild – 25th Annual Wrightwood Holiday Home Tour and Boutique.  
Saturday, December 1, 2018 11 AM to 4 PM.  Tickets:  $15 in advance, $18 the day of the tour.  
Send SASE to Pine Needles Quilt Guild, PO Box 2800, Wrightwood, CA  92397-2800 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

 

BLOCK OF THE MONTH 

Our wheelchair quilts are coming together, thanks to all who have worked hard to make it 
happen. Seven House/Tree kits were grabbed up at our last meeting. Two finished quilts came 
in and two that were quilted, but needed binding...no worries those went home to be bound! 
You need to ware your Block of the Month badge. In December the second year participants 
will get a yoyo to add to their badge and the new participants will get the badge and don't 
forget in December we will have our Thank you gifts.  I would like to get a picture of everyone 
who participated this year with the quilts this month...so don't miss the meeting!! 

Thanks again for all your hard work! 
Joyce Wilkinson 

HOSPITALITY 

A – M  Please bring your favorite treat. As usual, The Hospitality Committee will supply drinks. 

Dolores, Kendra and Barbara 
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MINI-GROUPS 

Name Contact Meeting Information 

Super Star Quilters *** Patti Voyles  

259-6198 

Meets first and third Tuesday 

 7 p.m. -  rotating member’s home 

Cut-Up Mini Group (full for 
now) 

Joyce Wilkinson Meets the fourth Tuesday of each month 

Monday Mavens *** Kris Dolan  

296-7573 

Meets first and third Mondays 

9 am to 3 pm (We lunch at La Cocina) 

Call to verify location 

 

The Tuesday Evening 
Quilters*** 

Carolyn Walker 

661-296-0402 

New members please 
call first for instruction 
and directions. 

Meets every Tuesday evening at 5:45 PM 

Greenbrier Estates East Mobile Home Park –  
Recreation Room 
21301 Soledad Canyon Rd.  

*** indicates membership is open.  If you want to attend a meeting, we recommend calling to be sure 

that nothing has changed since this listing 
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SPONSORS AND ASSOCIATES 
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Things to Remember: 
 Next meeting, November 8th    
 Initial sign-in sheet at the door 
 Verify your contact information. 
 Wear your name tag  
 Bring your Sweet Treats 
 Bring Show and Share quilts  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Check out our website: 
www.scvquiltguild.org  
WOW! See the newsletter online! 
 
Santa Clarita Valley Quilt Guild 
P.O. Box 802863 
Santa Clarita, CA 91380-2863 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Month’s Calendar: 
November 8, 2018  
Social Hour: 6:30 - 7:00 PM  
Meeting starts at 7:00 PM 
Santa Clarita United Methodist Church 
26640 Bouquet Canyon Road 
Saugus, CA. 
 

November 15, 2018 at 6:30 PM 
Business Meeting 
Newhall Public Library 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FIRST CLASS MAIL
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